Boom A Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes – August 22, 2022

Meeting called to order by President Steve W. at the Boom Bay Bar and Grill at 6:07PM.  There were no new members or guests present. 

Minutes of the July 25th meeting were sent out electronically, there were no corrections and a motion to approve by Gary B. and second by Aaron W, all in favor.

Treasurer’s report was given by Donni D., and since the last meeting, two members had joined which was reflected in the total in the account which is at $6595.22.  No objections, and motion to approve by Scott and second by Katie, all in favor.

August 28th – Dan has set up a ride this Sunday to Bean City where we will feast on a 4 piece chicken dinner, which will cost approximately $10.00 per person.  We will need a count as to who will be attending, and please text Dan at 920-574-5887 if you are coming NO LATER THEN THURSDAY, AUGUST 25TH.   We will leave the Boom at 1:30 PM and take a short cruise to Angler’s in Fremont, where some members of the New London ATV Club will meet up with us to then cruise over to Bean City.  Enroute home, might make a stop at Huckleberry Campground.

October 1st – Steve reported that he had been contacted by a member of the Fremont EMS pig roast, which will be at the Readfield Gun Club.  We participated in this last year, and was a fun time, with raffles and chance to buy bakery goods (especially pies).  Tickets are available for their fundraiser, and some are the Boom and other areas.  You do not need to buy a ticket to participate.  Further information will be provided regarding time leaving.  We will also be presenting them a check as was done in the past for purchase of additional equipment.

October 15th – Steve reported that some members were unable to attend the run to Eureka Distillery and so a second date has been set up and will be our Fall color run. 

Participation in a coalition to focus on routes not open in area counties has been brought up by Pete with the New London ATV club.  President Steve and Dan had participated in a phone conversation and trying to encourage support in help to get this advanced by attending some of the town board meetings.  Pete pointed out the success that has helped with this from what Bob and Gail H. have done so far and looking at getting additional ambassador riders.  More to come on this in the future.

September 17th – Scavenger hunt is being done with the help of Julie B and Ruth W. organizing it.  Will start from the Boom at 12 noon, and travel to several of our sponsors and end up at Drew’s in Zittau, where he will provide us with a buffet of sloppy joes, brats etc. Cost approximately $10.00 per person. There is no cost in participating, and our goal is to provide each ATV or UTV with a gift.  This is not a race to who gets back first.  You will receive your handout sheet on the day of the ride as to what you will be needing to look for on the routes.  A separate email will be sent out in the near future regarding further details.

New London ATV club rode to the Boom on August 21st, where Dan had set up a buffet breakfast for them and they had around 30 vehicles.  They have been very impressed with our club and would like to do some joint runs in the future.

Update on receiving radios to use when on runs.   President Steve said that Pete from New London ATV has some additional information and have found by using them with earpiece and an external antenna has helped for communication.  Still in the process of looking at buying some for the club.

Next meeting will be at 6 PM on Monday, September 26th at Boom Bay Bar and Grill.

Ruth A. Wulgaert,
Acting Secretary
08/23/2022












